
   
 

 
 

U.S. Department of Justice 
 
Criminal Division 

  

Money Laundering and Asset Recovery Section Washington, D.C. 20530 
 
 March 27, 2024 
 
 
 
Rafael Medina, Chief 
Wethersfield Police Department  
250 Silas Deane Hwy 
Wethersfield, CT 06109  
 
 Re: Closure of Compliance Review of the Wethersfield Police Department (CT0015900) 
 
Dear Chief Medina: 
 

On October 31, 2023, the Department of Justice’s (DOJ) Money Laundering and Asset 
Recovery Section (MLARS) issued a report with corrective actions related to the compliance 
review of the Wethersfield Police Department’s DOJ Equitable Sharing Program activities. As of 
the date of this letter, all requirements have been met and the compliance review is officially 
closed. Thank you for your cooperation to remediate the findings identified in your agency’s 
compliance review. MLARS appreciates your continued efforts as a valued partner to federal law 
enforcement. 
  

If you have additional questions or concerns, please contact Teresa Franklin, Equitable 
Sharing Program Manager, at teresa.franklin2@usdoj.gov. For questions regarding the Program, 
please email MLARS.ESProgram@usdoj.gov.  
 

Sincerely, 
 
       

 
R. Matthew Colon, Deputy Chief 
Program Management and Training Unit 
Money Laundering and Asset  
     Recovery Section 

 
 
cc: Rebecca Switaj, Operations Analyst  
 Town of Wethersfield 

 
Marc Petruzzi, Deputy Chief 

 Wethersfield Police Department 
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